Missouri Military Preparedness and Enhancement Commission

Meeting Minutes 
Harry S Truman Building, Suite 500

Jefferson City, MO

March 31, 2014 at 10:00am
MMPEC members present, in person:  Chairman Mike Dunbar, Senator Will Kraus and Senator Jason Holsman
MMPEC members on phone: Representative Michael Frame, Representative Charlie Davis, and Admiral Stanton Thompson, Mike Sloan
Others participating: Ollie Green, Larry Kay, Melissa Wilding, Dr. Judene Blackburn, Mike Dubois, Dan Houx, Cindy Hall, Sara Graff, Joe Driskill, Roger Layman, Sergeant Major Dills, Bob Johnston, Tony Bamvakais, Tom Salisbury, Colonel Iverson, Chris Blank – Associated Press
Chairman Dunbar called the meeting to order and Ollie took roll call to ensure there was a quorum.   
Senator Kraus gave some thoughts from Military Appreciation Day in January.  Rep. Davis also heard many good comments about the event.
Dr. Blackburn talked about the need to get the MIC3 State Council formed.  Chair Dunbar agreed.  Senator Kraus made a motion to form a sub-committee (State Council) for the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children. The motion was seconded by Admiral Thompson. Vote taken and unanimously passed.  Anyone with MMPEC interested in serving can contact Dr. Blackburn.  Those names will then be given to the Governor’s Office.  
Mike Dubois gave a budget update and how it will affect the National Guard, Whiteman, FLW and Rosecrans.  Mike was appreciative of Senators McCaskill and Blunt for both visiting FLW earlier this month.  

Treasurer Zweifel’s office is providing the initial report from the Missouri Military Partnership to the Governor, due today, March 31st.   

Joe Driskill gave an update on the 331 agreements and joint partnership.
Chair Dunbar wants to implement a DOD scorecard to measure accomplishments.  

Melissa Wilding with the Missouri Veterans Commission gave an interesting talk on Missouri Veteran Treatment Courts in Missouri.  Cindy Hall with Senator McCaskill’s office asked for the number of veterans who have participated.  Melissa didn’t have an exact count, but Larry Kay thought the number was 150 as of November, 2013.  Senator Kraus asked for the success rate and Melissa stated she will get that out to the group soon.  

Next meeting not yet scheduled. 

Meeting adjourned 
